Thursday October 25, 2018

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Haueter. All Trustees were present.

## Minutes Approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

## **PUBLIC SPEAKS**

Nate Quicksall, W.E. Quicksall and Assoc., dropped off copies of final plans for River Community Park Trail. Quicksall also discussed the project process going forward. Quicksall said the contract should be awarded in May 2019 and construction expected to start in June 2019.

**Resolution 20-18** Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ritterbeck to increase appropriations in Lawrence Township Fire Fund \$7,200 and Zoar Fire Fund \$1,100. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes.

**Resolution 21-18** Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to approve resolution to enter into agreement between township and LPA-ODOT-Let Project Agreement for the trail. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes.

## **TRUSTEES**

The trustees discussed Dollar General and trash problem and are still working on a solution. Superintendent McNutt said the cement pad poured for the composting has really helped with the mud problem. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ADDDOLLED

ATTEST:		APPROVED:	
	, Fiscal Officer		_, Chairman
John P. McClellan.		Mike Haueter	
	, Trustee		_, Trustee
Don Ackerman		Matthew S. Ritterbeck	